
 

NEXT MEETING:                               

Monday, 12 th December 2022                         

 It is our  Christmas Party &        

         Presentation Event . 

 WHERE:- Civic Centre Ulladulla [ main street].                                                            

There is parking available around the back. :) 

*************************************** 

No benching but there will be a special           

     Christmas raffle with hampers. 

*************************************** 

ORCHID SOCIETY INC. 

Web Site: www.miltonulladullaorchidsociety.weebly.com/https://

www.facebook.com/miltonulladullaorchidsociety/ 
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Bank details for our society, if you wish to 

pay by direct deposit or over the counter. 

Bendigo Bank BSB-633-000 

Account Number 147471072 

Single $14  Family $24                                     

Reference—your name 

MESSAGES: 

The December meeting is our  

                         Christmas Party.                                       

It is in the Civic Centre.                                   

Midday start, 12:30pm  serving.                                                          

It will be $20 for members and $35 for non-

members.  Payment can be made on line, at 

least a week before, [ bank details are on this 

page], let Keith, the treasurer, know.        

Mains are roast turkey breast with warm 

ham , cranberry sauce & a selection of maple 

roasted vegetables. Dessert is sticky date pud-

ding, butterscotch sauce & vanilla bean 

icecream OR mini individual pavlova with sea-

sonal fruits & fresh cream. . Tea and coffee. 

          ANY DIETARY REQUIREMENTS                          

                      LET KEITH KNOW 

B.Y.O. at the  

Christmas Party. 

The Christmas Party is B.Y.O. [ all kinds 

of drinks] as the café will not be open. 

CONGRATULATIONS  

to our President, Rod 

Thomas, on his LIFE 

MEMBERSHIP. It was 

presented to him by 

our Vice President, 

Bob Harper, at the 

November meeting 

[ Rod won’t be at the 

Christmas Party]. 

Well earned and   

justly deserved. 

mailto:rwlthomas42@gmail.com
mailto:rwlthomas42@gmail.com


FROM THE PRESIDENTS DESK: 

G’day Everyone 

Here we are again, the end of another year. I suppose we can at least say it was somewhat 

better that the previous two in terms of pandemics, and as a result the normalisation of 

activities in the Club.  

We were, hopefully, able to bring to our members a diverse array of speakers, who spoke 

to us on subjects such that we were all able to learn something. I hope you all enjoyed our 

monthly meetings, not only from what we could learn, but for the wonderful camaraderie 

there seems to be amongst everybody. 

Thank you to all those members who brought in plants to auction at our last meeting, there 

were many more than expected, so I apologize for the meeting going on a little longer than 

usual. I noticed that novice members were in the forefront of the buyers, which was good 

to see, and a great way to purchase some plants at very reasonable prices. We all look for-

ward to seeing some spectacular flowers next year.  

Despite a changeover in the lessee of the Civic Centre Management this month, an outside 

caterer has been arranged to supply our Christmas Party lunch. Please make sure your $20 

payment has been received by our Treasurer at least one week before the December 12th 

and advise him of any special food requirements. 

Once again I am sorry, I cannot be with you at the Christmas Party this year, I leave you 

in the safe hands of vc Bob Harper.  

Wishing you and your families a very Happy Christmas and prosperous 2023. 

 

Rod 
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OPEN:                                               

Cymbidium Min:equal 1st 1  L. Cleaver&2 G. & P. Calluaghan     

Cattleya over 70:                  1st     3 G. & P. Callaughan 

Den– Hard & Soft Canes:     1st    4   P. & G. Callaughan       

Australian Native Hybrid:   1st    14  M. & B. McIntosh              

Oncidium Aliance:                 1st    15  D. Hogan                     

Miscellaneous:                      1st    17  D. Hogan                     

Species:                                   1st   19   G. & P. Callaughan    

Vandaceous:                          1st    26  M. & B. McIntosh                                  

 INTERMEDIATE              

Cymbidium MIN:                  1st     43  F. Sikora                      

Cattleya less than 70mm:   1st      44  R. Thomas                  

Den– Hard & Soft Canes:   1st       45   F. Sikora                   

Australian Native Hybrid:   1st      47  R. Thomas                 

Australian Native Species:  1st      48  R. Thomas                

Miscellaneous:                     1st        49  R. Thomas                                                     

Species:                                 1st         51   F. Sikora                     

Vandaceous:                        1st       52    F. Sikora                                        

                                           NOVICE:                                            

Den-Hard & Soft Canes:       1st     35  L. Saddington           

Australian Native Hybrid:   1st      39  A. & K. Moody          

Oncidium Species:               1st      40   S. Williams                

Species:                                    1st     41   A. Neilsen               

Vandaceous:                           1st     42   L. Saddington      

   

                                    ————— 

FERN:                                        1st     34   B. Harper 

FOLIAGE :                                 1st    31    D. Hogan 

           Popular Vote:  

Open:                                       1st    19 G. & P. Callaughan 

Intermediate:   equal   1st  48 R. Thomas &  51  F. Sikora   

Novice:                                    1st    41   A. Neilsen 
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                GROW COMPETITION WINNER 

 

1st  F. Sikora - 2021 [ Lc Miss Wonderful]     

NOVEMBER BENCHING RESULTS 

 55 

 
60 59 68 



Society Polo Shirts 

Society Polo Shirts can be ordered from the Secretary.  

These are coloured purple with a white logo and                
are available in the following sizes.                                             

                                             Ladies 8-24              

                                             Mens to 5xL 

See the Secretary if interested in one. 

        ************************************************ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                      OVER THE BREAK. 

Over the break, keep an eye on your orchid house 

for those plants, that are not progressing.             

The paling leaf, the chewed off aerial roots or the 

colour change in the bulbs, these are all warning 

signs of problems happening.                               

Check your orchid house at night and catch those 

grasshoppers or other night time predators.        

Feel those bulbs for softness, which could be a sign 

of rot.                                                                        

Check the plant with the paling leaves— too little 

light, too light water or maybe too much light. 

Move them if needed—for light changes. Lifting and 

knowing how heavy they should be, will tell you of  

the water issues.                                                       

Don’t put off that regular inspection over         

Christmas, your orchids need your attention and 

care.                                                                              

Tidy up and rearrange, so you will have room for all 

the orchids , Santa will leave you, under the Christ-

mas tree. 
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FOR SALE 

Do you have an orchid to sell or orchid 

related item.  

Send in the details to Anne-Marie and it 

will go here.  :) 

" For those wanting Bob Bishops bark please phone 

John Harriman on 44439462 - . John will be bring-

ing bags to the meetings each month or you can 

collect from his home - please phone and ask him if 

you require bags brought to the meeting .  

THANK YOU 

Thank you to all who have donated. Everything 

is thriving at the block. I still have more room 

for fruit trees,  vegetable and herb seedlings 

and cuttings—anything that produces edible     

products.  

Thank you A.M. 

Ron BOYD has Cymbidium Sarah Jean 'Ice Cascades' 

for sale. A beautiful white miniature in 150mm pots. 

Contact Ph 0421 366 823  

                   WISH LIST 

Bob Harper—Sarc. George Coulthorpe X Bessie  

Sam Burton—yellow Psychopsis 

Michelle McIntosh— Oncidium  cheirophorum. 

Dianne Slye—[Zygoneria Adelaide Meadows X Zygopabista 

Beenak Jester] X Zygote Arthur Elle ‘Essendon’ AM-AD/AOC                                         

Anne-Marie  Collins– Loquat tree, any kind of fruit tree or 

bush or vine. 

                   - Neofinetia falcata 

                   - Stenoglotis woodii             

                   - Daphnia bush                                              

Rod Thomas—Den. Enobi Purple ‘splash’ 

                  ************************                                                         



Disclaimer:  

The Milton-Ulladulla Orchid  Society 

Inc., is not responsible for any   

information given by a member,    

visiting speaker or material printed 

in the Club's Newsletter.  2022 

                       

Phone: 4455 4435          74 Princess Highway 

Mobile: 0411 590 148          Ulladulla NSW 2539 
Email: Ulladulla@tyrepower.com.au      w.w.w.tyrepower.com.au 

Luke Forster  -  Manager 

                          

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                   Gwen  Gosewinkel 

Sincere condolences to Les Gosewinkel 

and his family, on the loss of  Gwen, his 

wife. 

                        -REMEMBER - 

Please do not water your plants before bench-

ing them, at our meetings or shows, as it 

makes quite a mess. Thank you. :) 

The committee would like to thank those generous 

members that provide the goodies for afternoon tea 

and also the members who bring in plants etc. for 

our monthly    raffles. Also we thank the people who 

help set up and clean up the hall as with many hands 

it doesn’t take very long.  

 

We stock an extensive product range for all your or-

chid needs.  

Take advantage of your V.I.P. Customer Pricing. 

Come in and visit us at 21 Bellevue Street, South 

Nowra or ring 44232359 

 

5% discount—show your card. 

Get Well Wishes                                                    

to any  club member recovering from treat-

ment, surgery or sickness . :) 

MERRY CHRISTMAS &                          

A HAPPY HEALTHY NEW YEAR 2023,            

from the Committee,                         

Milton Ulladulla Orchid Society. 
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